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P h o n e  d i r e c t o r y  

 

Emergency                         911 
                  9 7 8 - 5 4 4 -  

Selectboard             6315 

Treasurer/Collector        3845 

Highway              6349 

Library                             7866 

Fire Station                     3314 

Animal Control                3402 

Animal Contr.Pager217-2681 

Clerk/Assessors             8304 

Bd of Health                    6315 

Community School         6310 

Fire Dept Business         2277 

Police Dept Business     2244 

Building Inspector          2236 

FAX all depts.                  6499 

Burn Permits   413-625-8200 

(Shelburne Control) 

A D M I N I S T R A T I V E  D E T A I L S  

 

All articles, ads and correspondence may be emailed to andrea@woods4.com (or call 544-6844 eves.)  or left at the 

Library book/drop-box or the envelope just outside the kitchen on the first floor of the Metcalf Chapel by the 20th of the 

month before the article will run.  Please note the following changes to WCN publication rules: In order to save paper and 

postage (which has risen in cost dramatically over the past couple of years), we are no longer accepting FULL PAGE 

inserts at all for commercial ads, and are asking every organization in Town to keep their event flyers to 1/2 page or less.  

If a full page event for news flyer is desired, the organization may print the flyer themselves for insertion (call Nancy 

Hickler at the Library for the number of copies required—544-7866) or email Andrea Woods, editor, if the information 

cannot be fit to 1/2 page and a waiver is desired. ADVERTISING NOTE:  All Advertisements should now be sent to Beth 

Gilgun at bethgilgun@msn.com. You may also call her to make arrangements to drop off a hard copy business card.  Her 

number is 544-3464. Business card size ads are $7/month or $70/year or a double size business card size ad may be 

requested for $15/mo.  All material may be edited for length, ink intensiveness, or content and may not be anonymous.  

Some logs and minutes provided may only be available on the Warwick Website at www.warwickma.org due to space 

limitations.  

Warwick Community Newsletter 

OCTOBER,   2015 

Warwick, Massachusetts 

 

L E T T E R  O F  T H A N K S  

 

 The family of Helen Perkins would like to send a sincere thank you 

for your love and support during this difficult time. The delicious food was so 

welcomed and comforting. The cards and stories will long be remembered 

and a source of strength to our family. The number in attendance at her ser-

vice truly shows she will be missed by so many. Your kindness has made a 

difference in helping us get through each day. 

           Thank you, The Family 

Thank you very much to the following donors and advertisers: 

 

Emily Jones           Nancy and Bruce Kilhart 

Mike and Lynn Carey     Amber Holloway 

Barbara Walker          Cheri Robartes 

Total:  $480 

L E T T E R  O F  T H A N K S  

 

 A special thank you to the many people who helped us celebrate our 50th anniversary at the Warwick 

Town Hall. Our children and their spouses planned it with the help of townspeople who kept it a secret. Rod 

and I pride ourselves on knowing what is going on. But, not this time, it was a complete surprise! 

Again, thank you for your well wishes and for the many cards we received. 

We are looking forward to celebrating many more anniversaries.  Rod & Liz Whipple 
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W O M E N ’ S  G U I L D  

The Guild will meet on Tuesday, October 6 at 1:00 

pm in the basement of the Town Hall. Join us as we 

welcome Darlene Kilhart, DPT MS, as presenter. 

Darlene is the Director of Rehab Services for Quab-

bin Valley Healthcare, and will speak on the bene-

fits of routine exercise and fall prevention. Her 30-

minute presentation will be followed by a short 

question and answer period, and the Guild's 

monthly business meeting. And refreshments!  All 

welcome (men AND women) - hope to see you 

there! 

 

Another year of Tai Chi offered to all seniors... 

FREE!! It will start the  first Tuesday of October from 

11am to 12am in the Town Hall. It will be every 

Tuesday taught by Marcia Gobeil an excellent 

teacher. This year we will do the normal warmup 

followed by some short forms which are excellent 

for strength and balance. Come join us.  It's a won-

derful way to get in your exercise as well as meet 

fellow Warwickians.   

 

-Carol Foote 

C O U N C I L  O N  

A G I N G  

You are invited to 

The 2015 Pioneer Valley Transition Towns Film Festival 

Locally Made Films: How Communities Are 

Working toward Sustainable Living 

for what we anticipate will be another memorable experience for all on 

Friday evening, November 6th, 7:00 p.m. at GCC’s, Cohn Commons. 

  

Find out what local groups and individuals around the Pioneer Valley think sustainability living means.  The topics of the 
submitted films include sustainable transportation, living in community, sustainable food production, and more.  

  

Admission is free, ten of the juried films will be shown, prizes awarded and filmmakers’ reception will follow. 

The Film Festival is co-sponsored by Transition Towns: Northfield, Amherst, Northampton, Wendell, Greenfield, Pelham, 
Longmeadow and the Pioneer Valley Institute. This program is supported in part by grants from the Greenfield, Orange 
and Northfield Cultural Councils, local agencies which are supported by the Massachusetts Cultural Council, a state 
agency. The Festival is also partnered with 10 area Community Media Centers. 

  

For additional information contact: PVTTFF@gmail.com, call 413.774.4288 or visit: www.transitionnorthfieldma.org/
pvttff.php 

Warwick Board of Health News – October 2015                        Helen Whipple 

Please note schedule change for the BOH meetings. 

October 14, 28 

November 18 – only one meeting this month 

December 9 –only one meeting this month 

January 13 – only one meeting this month 

February 17 – only one meeting this month 

March 9 – only one meeting this month 

April 13 –only one meeting this month 

In May, we return to the regular schedule with meetings on the 2nd and 4th Wednesday of the month 

All  meetings are in the Boards Room upstairs in the town hall and begin at 7 P.M. 

mailto:PVTTFF@gmail.com
http://www.transitionnorthfieldma.org/pvttff.php
http://www.transitionnorthfieldma.org/pvttff.php
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The Gathering Place menu is available each week on 

the L, Warwick Web and TCC Facebook page. Thank 

you all for your continued support. Please note there 

will not be a Gathering on 09 October, Town Hall will 

be busy with the Pie Bake. Gatherings are held each 

Friday at Town Hall, coffee for $1.00 ready at 10:00 

AM, cup of Soup for $3.50, ½ Sandwich for $2.00. 

Have both (Cup and a half) for $4.50 starting at 11:30 

AM. Desserts anytime. Need lunch to go, bring a con-

tainer for soup a we'll pack lunch for you. Everyone is 

welcome.  

Tracy Gaudet, Outreach Coordinator for Or-

ange COA and Shine Counselor, (Serving Health In-

surance Needs for Everyone), is attempting to be 

more available to Warwick Residents. Tracy will be at 

1:00 PM. Stop by and put her to work for you. Tracy 

can assist individuals with public benefits, fuel asthe 

Gathering on Friday,25 October from 11:00 AM to 

sistance, food stamps, Mass Health, etc. You may 

contact her at 978-544-3481or  

tgaudet@townoforange.org.  

She will bring application forms for various programs. 

- Diana Tandy   

T h e  G a t h e r i n g  P l a c e  

Get Moving! 

At Town Hall, Sponsored by the  

Recreation Committee 

Tuesdays and Thursdays 6pm and Sun-

days at 8am for ZUMBA!  Drop in fee just 

$5. Call Leanne if you have questions 

544-5553 

New books at the Library include:  Some Luck 

by Smiley, Court Martial of Paul Revere by 

Greenburg, Who Do You Love? by Weiner, Sec-

ond-hand Souls by Moore, Diamond Caper by 

Mayle, Beyond words by Safina, 2 Years ... by 

Rushdie, After the Parade by Ostlund, Fear of 

Dying by Jong, The Company She Kept by 

Mayor, A Window Opens by Egan, Villa Amer-

ica by Klaussmann, Gold, Fame, Citrus by Wat-

kins, Make me by Child.   

Saturdays are back!  Stop in, have a cookie and 

coffee, and see the latest books and videos. 

—Nancy Hickler, Director 

P u b l i c  L i b r a r y  

ARCHIVE SEARCH?  If you ever lose want to 

look at an old issue, they are on the Warwick 

Webpage at www.warwickma.org along with 

things like Permit Applications, Police Logs, 

Meeting Agendas, Town Hall Office Hours, and 

lots of other very useful information!  If you 

would like post something to the webpage, con-

tact Ed Lemon, Webmaster at  

elemon@tiac.net. 

FOR RENT 

APARTMENT IN VILLAGE CENTER 

One bedroom, 2nd floor.  Lots of windows, 

hardwood floors, walk-in pantry.  Open 

concept. Built-in bookcases swing open to 

reveal hidden storage. Extra space for 

storing bikes, skis, tires, etc.  

Call Lisa 544-7802 

Dear Neighbors, 

Earlier this year I put a notice in the newsletter looking for work. I needed to earn enough money to go to magic 

camp. 

Well, I earned the money. I went to camp and had a fabulous week!  I learned so much in those seven days, and I met 

many amazing people. Two magicians from whom I learned you may have just seen on TV - Michael Carbonaro from 

the show The Carbonaro Effect, and the other is America's Got Talent finalist Derek Hughes!  

Thank you so much to everyone who hired me! I have limited availability this time of year, but please keep me in 

mind if you need work done! 

Eaden Marti 

(413)407-0118   www.zegelmagic.com" 

http://www.zegelmagic.com
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Soup On The Fly 

1493 Main Street 

Athol, MA  01331 

978-340-6402 

 

My most recent excursion was to Soup On The Fly right here in Athol. It’s a small place with a few booths and a 

counter.  It was a hot day so I didn’t have any soup and they didn’t have any cold soups. So I had a sandwich 

which was very good. The Bearsden which was house-brined turkey with a cranberry, apple, mustard seed, and 

apple vinegar mixture served on oatmeal bread. All their sandwiches come with Potato Croquettes which are 

very tasty. 

 

They prepare about 4 different soups per day along with the standard sandwich menu. They are open from 6 to 

11 AM serving breakfast; and 11 AM to 2 PM for lunch. Sunday’s hours are 7 to 11 AM for breakfast only; no 

lunch. I’ll have to try breakfast as the menu looked pretty decent. 

 

Prices for sandwiches range $7 to $10. I’m not sure how much the daily soups are but ones that are on the 

menu ranged, $4 to $8 depending on size and if you had bread on the side. A soup and a ½ sandwich was $6 -

7 depending on sandwich. 

 

It’s located right next to the old Bruce’s Browser and seems to be busy during the noon hour. It will be a great 

place to get some hot soup during the cold winter months ahead.  Bon Appetite. 

R E S T A U R A N T  R E V I E W  

NEW -- WARWICKIANS ON-LINE - How to subscribe 

If you can send and receive e-mail, you can sign up 
for WarwickList, our town's on-line discussion group, 
founded by Ed Hawes during Old Home Days in 1996. 
Anything that would interest people who live here is 
appropriate. To join us, write to warwicklist-
request@freelists.org with the subject Subscribe.  In 
the message body give your full name, street address, 
phone number, and, if you're not a resident, a sen-
tence or two saying why you want to join. You'll get a 
message saying your request has been forwarded for 
approval. Miryam Williamson, the listowner, will ap-
prove it, and you'll start receiving list mail. Also, you 
will automatically get the Community Newsletter by e

-mail. 

The WARWICK HOLIDAY FAIR will be No-

vember 28 (Saturday after Thanksgiving). We are 

looking for craftspeople to rent table space. Lim-

ited space, tables reserve quickly! Send payment 

and a note about what you will be selling to   

Trinitarian Congregational Church, 32 Athol 

Road, Warwick, MA 01378.  Checks to “TCC”.  

Food items, crafts, new items welcome, no flea 

market items please. 

Cost is $15 for an 8’ table, and $8 for a card table. 

Call Andrea @ 544-6844 with questions or email 

andrea@woods4.com. 

I n s p e c t o r  o f  a n i m a l s  

'TIS THE SEASON: Autumn is here, and with it comes the time for the 2015 Barn and Livestock inspec-

tions. Anyone with the following animals should be included in this annual inspection process. Please con-

tact me at animalcontrol@town.warwick.ma.us or 978-544-3402 to let me know I need to visit your prop-

erty and make an appointment for me to do so. Livestock for inspection includes: horses, ponies, donkeys, 

mules, cattle, goats, pigs, sheep, alpacas, llamas, rabbits, chickens, ducks, turkeys, geese, guinea fowl, 

ostrichs and emus. 

                                                                    Rosa Fratangelo, Inspector of Animals 

mailto:warwicklist-request@freelists.org
mailto:warwicklist-request@freelists.org
mailto:animalcontrol@town.warwick.ma.us
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At the beginning of the summer I replaced my old clunker of a bike with a decent, new bicycle with the intention of using it 

as a means of transportation around Warwick. The ultimate goal was to leave my VW diesel station wagon at home and 

make my frequent, short trips around town on my new wheels getting exercise, saving fuel and wear and tear on my car, 

and happily participating in a green commute.  Alas, living on a dirt road at the bottom of a very long, steep hill still re-

quires 12+ minutes to make the trip.  o, even a new, lightweight bicycle is an impractical substitute for my VW. 

 

I have since discovered the E-bike, or electric bike: “a mean, green machine and the ultimate hill eraser!” This is a hybrid 

machine powered by a combination of electric motor energy and pedaling. It is a means of practical, environmentally-

friendly transportation and/or recreational adventure off-road if desired. 

 

Pat Larson of North Orange told me that she and Norm Flye have enjoyed bike riding over the years but this past spring, 

from their home atop a daunting hill, they began to look into the world of e-bikes. They decided to make the switch and 

instead of purchasing a new e-bike they converted their old bikes with the installation of “electric assist kits.” The folks at 

Basically Bicycles in Turners Falls did the installation of the equipment, and Pat and Norm can now easily get around town 

while conserving personal energy as well as fuel for their vehicles. Pat told me that in the month of August she drove her 

Toyoto Echo only once!  She explained that their e-bikes are rechargeable with a plug-in device that is lightweight and can 

be taken on longer trips if a recharge is needed. The lithium battery has the life of approximately 800 to 1,000 full 

charges, with each charge providing roughly 50 miles per charge cycle. Pat expressed a very positive experience overall 

with their new means of transportation, a sentiment also shared by much of what I read on the internet. 

 

For more details I contacted Dave Carr at Basically Bicycles who explained that these bikes are great for “challenging ter-

rain or short-distance commutes. He sells a kit made by the Canadian company BionX which can be installed with a three-

year warranty for $1,800 to $2,500. The very cool technology involves a computerized system with a sensor built into the 

rear wheel (this wheel would be swapped out on an old bike) which offers 20% to 200% more power than what the aver-

age rider gets by pedaling alone. The system essentially measures the power the rider needs based on his or her pedaling.  

Ultimate versatility!  Dave said it’s important for people to know that these machines are not mopeds and can be operated 

legally on the road without special licensing. He also recommends avoiding the purchase of an e-bike online, where the 

buyer may later encounter difficulty in getting proper parts and/or servicing. 

 

More good stuff: “If an electric bike happens to pull its power from solar energy, the green factor and sustainability can be 

even more impressive.” These machines also tend to hold their value for resale. Check them out!  Dave welcomes inter-

ested bikers to come in for a test drive. The e-bike sounds to me like a perfect solution to the challenges of alternative 

transportation in the hill towns of Western Mass. Many thanks to Pat and Dave for taking time to speak to me about these 

super-cool green machines. 

Mary Humphries 

G R E E N  C O R N E R  

OLD HOME DAYS  

Well another Old Home Days has passed. This year Charlie Brown received the Person of Honor plaque given out at the 

celebration. Charlie is a life long resident of Warwick and a Veteran of WWII. He has over the years consistently re-

searched Warwick's past, people and places with special attention to the many veterans buried in Warwick's cemeter-

ies. His work and writings have served as great additions to the Warwick Historical Society where he has served as Vice 

President for many years. 

 

Sunday activities are growing into a fun filled day. The Fireman's Muster had three teams this year ( Northfield, Vernon, 

and Warwick). Rumors are that there will be more teams next year. The Satellite Toss is continuing to draw a crowd. 

Last but not least is the cardboard boat race. 

 

I would like to offer a big Thank You to all those not on the committee that help make Old Home Days possible. The 

Abbot family for their fun filled children’s games. Brian Hubbard for his horse drawn wagon rides. Jim McRae for provid-

ing music and finding the talent for the open mic. Lisa VanderStelt for opening the Inn and the display of its history. The 

Fire Dept for Lunch and boat race safety. The Guild. The Church for a wonderful supper and the Arts Council for provid-

ing wonderful entertainment as always. And for all those that came to be in the Parade Thank You!! Our efforts are not 

in vain. As always I am open to ideas please don't hesitate to contact me.  Colleen Paul  
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 WARWICK ARTS COUNCIL NEWS - Tom Wyatt 

 

25th Annual Art Show and Sale, October 9-11 at the Warwick Town Hall   

Hours: Friday October 9: 7-9pm, Saturday & Sunday: 10am-3pm  

The 25
th

 Annual Warwick Arts Council Art Show and Sale is coming up soon! Area residents 

from professional, highly-trained artists to amateur, occasional dabblers, can submit up to three 

art pieces for display in the Warwick Town Hall during Columbus Day Weekend. The concept of 

this show is to encourage as many area residents as possible to display work that they've created. 

Every year there are community members that "come out of the woodwork", displaying for the 

first time. This includes artwork from artists of all ages, hung together in a creative potpourri. 

Being the silver anniversary of this show, some “old chestnut” pieces (favorites that have 

displayed previously - including work by artists no longer with us) are being solicited. Those 

who come to the show get to see what their neighbors have been up to in their spare time. A 

variety of media are shown including: Paintings, Photographs, Ceramics, Collage, Quilts, 

Watercolors, Puppetry, Furniture, Monotypes, Jewelry, Drawings, Fiber Art, Wood Carving, 

Sculpture.  

Special Event: 

“Meet The Artists” Reception: Friday October 9th at 7pm. After it's all setup, everybody's 

welcome to join in looking at the amazing art our friends & neighbors have created. They'll 

be plenty of treats to munch on! 

Art Show Details: Drop off times: Thursday October 8th 5-7pm, Friday October 9th 1-3pm at 

the Town Hall. We cannot guarantee hanging space for artwork that arrives after 3pm Friday. 

Please make sure all the pieces are ready to hang (wire, hooks...). 3 pieces per artist. Artists that 

have cards, matted prints or other small artworks may submit them in addition to their 3 pieces. 

All levels of experience accepted. Friends or family members can submit for others. Pick up 

time: Sunday October 11th at 3pm 

We need help: 

Many shows have a submission fee, Warwick’s does not, but we ask that all artists and/or their 

families lend a hand. Tasks: 

 setting up the show (Thurs. 5-7 and Friday 1-5pm),  

 staffing the town hall (can you sit for an hour or two on Sat. or Sun from 10-3?) 

 providing refreshments 

 breaking down the show Sunday October 7th at 3pm. 

Questions? Special arrangements?  Call, email Tom: 413-768-8641 tom@tomwyattphoto.com  
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Metcalf Chapel’s Annual Apple Pie Sale 

 
 

Pick up October 8-9, 2015.  Order now! 
 

Email  Helen Whipple at hrwhip1@yahoo.com or Andrea 
Woods at andrea@woods4.com to order or call Helen at 

544-6838    Pick up will be at Town Hall   

$10 for a 9” deep dish pie 
Tip:  Order pies unbaked and then freeze and use for the holidays! 

Sugar Free Pies available 
                          Proceeds Benefit Trinitarian Congregational Church of Warwick  
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Dear Friends, 

 

We celebrate Columbus Day as a time when the “New World” was “discovered” and the great European culture was 

brought to the uncivilized savages of a vast, empty wilderness. By now, most of us recognize this as a gross distortion of fact, 

but we mostly don’t want to think about what happened in the past if it makes us uncomfortable. 

 I did not know of the “Doctrine of Discovery” until this Spring when I went to the UCC General Synod in Cleveland. The 

UCC Justice and Witness Ministry study guide describes the Doctrine of Discovery as being grounded in 15 th & 16th century 

Papal decrees, which were later adopted by Protestants, that “treated indigenous people as if they were animals; they had no 

(European) title to the land on which they lived. Thus, the church justified removing and killing them”. The Spanish Conquista-

dors were notorious for this, convert or die! Is this so different from the current ISIS atrocities? Protestant settlers in the north 

were only a little more nuanced about “inhabiting” and “improving” the “wilderness” and the “savages” they encountered. Pass-

ing out infected blankets was so much more civilized. 

OK, so past history, why bring it up now? For several reasons; that it happened in the past does not mean we have to accept 

it as right. We do not accept the Holocaust as right and by calling it wrong, we (hopefully) will be less inclined to repeat the 

atrocity. Making ourselves aware of what happened to Indigenous populations and why may make us less inclined to accept 

similar actions done in “the name” of religion or the State. (Think of the current upheaval over the prospect of land taken by 

“eminent domain” for the benefit of the powerful over the individual landowner.) And by making ourselves aware of the process 

and consequences of the policy, we might be able to begin the process of removing the social stigma of Indigenous people as 

“less”, we might begin to think and treat them with a little more respect. 

Another reason is to become aware of the on-going damage from this flawed Doctrine. The UCC study guide further states 

that, “the discovery principle was written into the United States law as a doctrine to deny land rights to American Indians 

through the Supreme Court case Johnson v. McIntosh in 1823. The decision stripper American Indians of their right to their 

independence, providing a rational for taking land away (from them)… with the support of federal law…The United Nations 

Permanent Forum on Indigenous Issues (an advisory board with roots dating back to the 1920’s and the League of Nations) 

noted that the Doctrine of Discovery `was the foundation of the violation of (Indigenous Peoples) human rights.” 

Recent historical studies show the indigenous populations of the Americas were not uncivilized and were organized cultiva-

tors of a land that was anything but a wilderness. Without our Eurocentric bias, the migration to the Americas by the Spanish, 

English and French might not be so single-mindedly presented as a “good thing”, but as an historical event of mixed value. In-

stead of portraying the European “settlers” as valiant, Christian civilizers of savages and wilderness, we would be a little more 

accurate to think of them as religious and economic refugees and migrants who eventually displaced indigenous populations in 

the lands they migrated into. 

We self-identify as a “Christian” nation, so shouldn’t we remember that both the Old and New Testaments hold as founda-

tional the idea of welcoming the “stranger”, humbling ourselves to be caretakers and dispensers of God’s abundance? 

Some calendars list the Columbus Day as “Indigenous Peoples Day”. A bit jarring to some, stupid to others, but, if we 

would like to live in a peaceful world that is getting more and more crowded, maybe we need to stop devaluing others so we feel 

good about ourselves. 

 

                                                                        In faith,   Dan 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

ONGOING EVENTS AT THE CHAPEL 

FOOD PANTRY DONATIONS Nonperishable food, personal hygiene items and 

household cleaning supplies are collected in the front hall of the Chapel. 

FRANKLIN AREA EMERGENCY SHELTER Donations of sheets, blankets, tow-

els are collected in the front hall of the Metcalf Chapel and taken to the Shelter in Greenfield. 

COMMUNITY GARDEN We grow food for the Orange Food Pantry. Help is al-

TRINITARIAN CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH  

of WARWICK  

OCTOBER,   2015 

 

ONGOING EVENTS AT THE CHAPEL 

FOOD PANTRY DONATIONS  Nonperishable food, personal hygiene items and household cleaning sup-

plies are collected in the front hall of the Chapel. 

FRANKLIN AREA EMERGENCY SHELTER Donations of sheets, blankets, towels are collected in the 

front hall of the Metcalf Chapel and taken to the Shelter in Greenfield. 
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OCTOBER EVENTS 

 

APPLE PIE SALE OCTOBER  8  &  9 

If you are in the center of town the first full week of October, and you are feeling strangely hungry for a fresh 

apple pie, it’s probably because you’re smelling the freshly baked pies in the Town Hall. Don’t miss out, order now from 

Andrea Woods or Liz Whipple. 

 

OCTOBER IS “CROP WALK” MONTH 

The “CROP WALK” is the primary fundraiser for Church World Service which works with and through local popu-

lations to provide respite, recovery and redevelopment after disasters and aid to develop resources like clean water and 

safe schools for future generations. Information and sponsor sheets are available at the Metcalf Chapel. 

 

GAME NIGHTS – THIRD THURSDAY OF THE MONTH  5:30 - 8 

With pizza now available next door to the Chapel, the pot luck supper at 5:30 could be quick, easy and hot. Or 

bring a salad, a dessert or something to drink. After eating, there are games for the whole family. Bring your favorite 

game or come see what’s here. We have set up the ping pong table and will have other tables on both the first floor and 

basement. 

OCTOBER,   2015 

Fall “Clean Sweep” Bulky Waste Collection—Franklin County Solid Waste District 

 

The Franklin County Solid Waste District is holding its spring “Clean Sweep” bulky waste collection on Saturday, 

October 24th,  from 9 a.m. to noon. The three drop-off sites are: the Buckland Recreation Facility at 66 Ashfield Rd. (Rt. 112 

South), the Northfield Highway Garage at 49 Caldwell Rd., and the Whately Transfer Station at 73 Christian Lane. 

District residents may bring a wide range of bulky items such as tires, appliances, scrap metal, furniture, mattresses, 

carpeting, construction debris, computers, televisions, propane gas tanks, and other large items.  Materials will be recycled 

whenever possible. 

NEW: Bulky Rigid Plastics will be collected for recycling; $2 per load. Plastic items larger than 2.5 gallons are too 

bulky to be processed with municipal recycling, but can now be collected separately for recycling. Acceptable items include 5

-gallon pails (metal handles OK), plastic lawn furniture, plastic trash cans and recycling bins, laundry baskets, plastic toys (no 

electronics), storage totes, milk crates and plastic pet carriers. Large yard toys (no batteries), plastic shelving, play structures 

and kiddie pools (rigid, not inflatable) will be accepted as long as they measure less than 4 feet in any direction. If longer than 

4 feet, residents will have to dismantle or cut these items into smaller pieces before bringing them to the collection. Empty 

and clean rigid plastic plant pots and nursery trays will be accepted, but not the crinkly type that some 6-packs of seedlings 

come in. All rigid plastic items must be empty, rinsed if needed, and free of batteries, soil, rocks, and liquids. 

Unacceptable items for bulky rigid plastic recycling include Styrofoam, PVC pipe/tubing, vinyl siding, fencing, tool-

boxes, hoses of any kind, pesticide/chemical containers, and plastic bags and films. 

Clean, dry textiles and books will be accepted for free. Textiles must be contained inside a sturdy plastic bag. 95% of 

all textiles can be recycled or reused; clothing or linens that are torn, stained, with missing buttons or broken zippers can be 

recycled into insulation. Acceptable items include CLEAN & DRY clothing, shoes, bras, purses; plus curtains, pillows, com-

forters, sheets, towels and stuffed animals in any condition (except moldy or wet!). Books can be of any condition except 

moldy or wet, and can be hardcover or paperback. No encyclopedias. 

District residents are from the towns of Bernardston, Buckland, Charlemont, Colrain, Conway, Deerfield, Erving, 

Gill, Hawley, Heath, Leverett, Leyden, Montague, New Salem, Northfield, Orange, Rowe, Shelburne, Sunderland, Warwick, 

Wendell and Whately. 

Residents do not need to pre-register for the collection. However, there are charges for most items. Disposal fees, cash only, 

will be collected during check-in at each site. Businesses may participate. A complete list of prices for the most common 

items will be available at participating town halls, town transfer stations, the District office at 50 Miles Street in Greenfield, 

and online at: www.franklincountywastedistrict.org/cleansweep.html 

For more information contact the District office at info@franklincountywastedistrict.org or 413-772-2438. MA Relay for 

the hearing impaired: 711 or 1-800-439-2370 (TTY/TDD). The District is an equal opportunity provider.  

http://www.franklincountywastedistrict.org/cleansweep.html
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NEWS & TIDINGS 

WARWICK COMMUNITY 

SCHOOL 
Elizabeth Musgrave, Principal 

 

WHAT’S NEW AT WCS? Our Landscaping and  

Raised Garden Beds & Greenhouse Learning Center!    
Once again this summer, we saw the real, tangible support of our 

town in the landscaping done to restore school grounds torn up by the roof-

ing project of last summer. Warwick Highway Dept. and Miner Landscaping collaborated to remove over-

grown bushes and move trees to make the rear of our building accessible to emergency vehicles. Wood 

chips, loam, sand and heavy equipment were brought for this project that also improved our kindergarten 

playground and gave an enormous facelift to the areas surrounding the building!   

In the process of this work, the Highway Dept. also created a gravel bed foundation for our new 

greenhouse and four small raised beds (one for each classroom) out on our front circle! Last June, in just 

short of a week, WCS raised the funds (with a matching grant from Donorschoose.org) to purchase an 8’x8’ 

greenhouse, now in a box in our front entryway – and soon to be erected by a small crew headed by Dan 

Johnson. Together with the raised beds, WCS will soon have a new outdoor classroom that will provide 

“hands-on” science learning for generations of WCS children. Students and teachers could not be more ex-

cited! 

How fortunate are we to learn and work in this caring community?! Very fortunate indeed! Thank you, town 

of Warwick!     

 

“SING A SONG OF WARWICK!” Our new CD with 12 songs is available!  Recorded last 

winter by our Music teacher, Kim Wallach, and the WCS children. WCS children capture their precious 

memories of WCS and Warwick in song - every Warwickian needs at least one! On sale now ($5.) at WCS   

 

OUR CLASSROOM BUZZ…KINDERGARTEN and PRE-K: Our youngest children have settled in 

nicely and are quickly learning about each other and our school.  

During the first few weeks of school, children learn the routines and correct use and care for the ma-

terials in our classroom. They have already begun to learn how to take turns, sit in meeting, wait in line, take 

care of markers, scissors and glue sticks, and procedures for how to make books they can write in. Now we 

will practice! 

 In October, our science unit will focus on the Monarch caterpillar! We will begin using our new 

raised beds to create a milkweed and butterfly garden. The children will also be watching and learning about 

the process of metamorphosis. Ms. Allison White                              
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Don’t Miss these October events in Warwick! 

TOWN HALL GATHERINGS—Fridays at 10am 

WOMENS GUILD—October 6 

APPLE PIE SALE—Order prior to October 8-9 Pickup 

ART SHOW—October 9-11 

 

 

 

 

 

Andrea
Typewritten Text
Funny Film Series - Oct. 17




